APPRENTICESHIP
BRITISH

SUBCOMMITTEE

Y .
REPORT

THE PROVINCIAL APPRENTICESHIP BOARD HAS PASSED THE
FOLLOWING AS RECOMMENDATIONS TO THE MINISTER:

EQUITY

The Employment Equity Subcommittee met on March 30, 1993 and identified
a number of actions that over the short and long-term could improve access to
apprenticeship for women. Many of the proposals could also improve access
for visible minorities, aboriginals, and would increase public awareness and
respect for apprenticeship in general.

In subsequent meetings the Subcommittee will discuss specific obstacles
faced by visible minorities, aboriginals and workers with disabilities and will
develop recommendations that are particularly useful for increasing the
participation of these workers.

The following recommendations are presented to the Provincial
Apprenticeship Board for discussion and approval:

PUBLIC INFORMATION

The Minister and Ministry of Skills, Training and Labour should provide
a clear and public indication of its commitment to an expanded system
of apprenticeship; a commitment that includes improving access to
apprenticeship for women, visible minorities, aboriginals and workers
with disabilities.

This commitment to equity and expansion of apprenticeship should be
actively communicated to:

B All members of the Ministry staff including: Skills Development and
Universities, Colleges and Technical Programs Branch,
Apprenticeship Board

B Trade Advisory Committees working with the Provincial
Apprenticeship Board
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B The business community, including Chambers of Commerce and the
Board of Trade

B Colleges, universities, institutes and agencies

B Unions and organized labour

B Teachers and students in the public school system (Ministry of

Education)

B Crown Corporations

B Municipal governments

B The general public.

INCREASING ACCESS

The Public Sector

A. The provincial government shall design and implement processes
with stakeholders that ensures employers in the public sector
accept responsibility for training apprentices. This includes the
provincial government itself as an employer, crown corporations,
colleges, institutes and universities, boards of education,
municipalities, hospitals, employers, community agencies,
representatives of designated groups and representation from
workers. This process must include apprenticeship training for
women, visible minorities, aboriginals and workers with
disabilities, and must show measurable increases for the designated
groups.

B. Public sector employers should be made aware of the City of

Toronto model for access to apprenticeship and technical training
for women and be encouraged to establish similar programs.

Administration - Ministry of Skills, Training and Labour

A.

As tumover rates permit, ensure that Ministry of Skills, Training
and Labour Apprenticeship Counsellors include women, visible
minorities, aboriginals and workers with disabilities.

Page 2 of 6



EQUITY SUBCONNMITTEL REPORT

Provide training for apprenticeship counsellors on employment
equity issues.

The Director of Apprenticeship shall ensure that employer and
employee representatives on Provincial Trade Advisory
Committees include, where available, women, visible minorities,
aboriginals and workers with disabilities.

Ministry of Skills, Training and Labour should develop materials
for employers of apprentices on managing diversity.

The Ministry shall adopt inclusive language in all Ministry
publications, and should work with Trade Advisory Committees to
make trades names gender neutral.

The Private Sector

A.

Adapt Ontario’s Access to Apprenticeship model to create a British
Columbia Access to Apprenticeship and set up a pilot project to
begin the next fiscal year.

The PAB acknowledges and supports the development of the
Aboriginal Joint Training Board programs and recommends that
the Ministry provide funding for Interim Coordinators.

Education

A.

The PAB recognizes the WITT National Standards and Program
Development Guidelines as the basis for exploratory trades
programs for women at every appropriate college in the province,
on a stable basis. Explore the establishment of similar guidelines
for programs targeted at visible minorities, aboriginals and workers
with disabilities, tailoring the elements to address these groups.

Incorporate english, math and science upgrading (to trades entry
requirements) into all exploratory courses. Exploratory courses
should also include an English language training component where
students speak another tongue as a first language.
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C. For apprentices, schedule classroom training to ensure, where
possible, that there is more than one female in a class. The same
policy should apply when training visible minorities, aboriginal
people and people with disabilities.

D. All co-op programs should be required to have an equity
component, to ensure that students include women and other
equity-seeking groups.

E. Recommend that college instructors receive training on the
integration of women, visible minorities, aboriginals and persons
with disabilities in the classroom, as well as training on dealing
with sexism and racism in the classroom.

Finally, the Provincial Apprenticeship Board should include equity
considerations in decision-making. @ For example, requests for
approval of co-op programs or other initiatives in the Provincial
Apprenticeship Board jurisdiction should be reviewed for impact on
women, visible minorities, aboriginals and workers with disabilities.
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THE FOLLOWING ITEMS HAVE BEEN TABLED OR NOT YET
PASSED BY THE PROVINCIAL APPRENTICESHIP BOARD

RESEARCH

Given the offer of research assistance made by Assistant Deputy
Minister Fern Jeffries to the Provincial Apprenticeship Board, the
subcommittee identified a number of issues that could be researched by
the Ministry, and would improve understanding of the elements of
improving women’s access to apprenticeship. These include the
following:

A. Survey individual apprentices and employers about the factors that
are creating any increases in female apprenticeship.

For example, female workers should be asked if there were any
particularly important supports, obstacles, coping strategies that
have affected them. What was the impetus for their decision to
become an apprentice?

Employers should be asked, among other things, what is the
impetus for taking on a female apprentice? Were there any
perceived obstacles? What has been their experience? Any
rewards? The survey should also see whether the main impetus for
hiring a female apprentice is cost-savings.

B. Develop an issue paper on the cost of establishing apprenticeship
programs with an equity component in public sector workplaces.
This should include a survey that will identify the amount of
apprenticeship and technical training occurring at public sector
workplaces including crown corporations.

Page 5 of 6



EQUITY SUBCOMDMITTLEL REPORT

INCREASING ACCESS
The Public Sector

e  The provincial government shall ensure a number of contracts for
public works projects include a requirement that contractors train
apprentices, and that some of such apprenticeships be for women,
visible minorities, aboriginals and workers with disabilities.
Training must occur under adequate supervision by journeypersons.
The government will establish an Equity in Construction Advisory
Council to identify appropriate public works projects and
implementation strategies.

The Private Sector

e Introduce a wage subsidy for employers who take on women,
visible minorities, aboriginals and workers with disabilities as
apprentices in trades where these groups are under-represented;
i.e., have less than 33% representation in the trade. The program
should include a bonus for employers who retain the apprentice on
a long term basis.

Any subsidy program must be streamlined, easy to apply for and
substantial, in order to make it attractive to business.

Education

e Each college running apprenticeship and pre-apprenticeship
programs for visible miniorities, aboriginal people, women and/or
people with disabilities, should have an advocate representing that
group with trades or technical background on campus — a
dedicated position that can help improve retention statistics. This
should be incorporated in fiscal year 1995/96 budget for colleges.

FOLLOW-UP

If the report is adopted, it will be forwarded to the Minister, with a
request that the Minister respond to the specific recommendations at his
next meeting with the Provincial Apprenticeship Board.

Submitted by Marcia Braundy
Chair - Equity Subcommittee

repl116.doc
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Unofficial Report to PAB Equity Committee, September 28, 1995
by Elizabeth Carriere

The Gender Equity Framework Project ended August 4, 1995. On
September 22, the Gender Equity Advisor reviewed her submitted
report with Garry Wouters, Deputy Minister Skills and Training, Skills,
Training and Labour, and Suzanne Veit, Deputy Minister, Women's
Equality. Garry Wouters indicated he would forward the paper within
the Ministry for internal review and preparation of an action plan.

The report was far-ranging, and touched on a number of areas where
the Gender Equity Advisor had input. Below are highlights that may be
of interest to the Provincial Apprenticeship Board Equity Committee.
For more detail, the Committee may wish to seek input and
information from the Ministry of Skills, Training and Labour.

The Gender Equity Advisor also provided a briefing to the incoming
Executive Director, Apprenticeship conceming the need for
continuation of efforts respecting equity in apprenticeship.

Equity in Apprenticeship Resource Kit
Under the management of the Gender Equity Advisor, and with

funding from Apprenticeship Branch, contractors undertook the
research, development and writing of a resource kit for use by
Apprenticeship coordinators and counselors. The kit contains an
introduction to the concepts and issues of equity in apprenticeship, a
comprehensive list of resources, nation-wide; a description of several
exemplary programs, and a comprehensive list of resource persons
and organizations in BC, organized regionally. Development is now
complete and the kit is ready to be printed and distributed. There is
potential for wider distribution and application, such as in the school
career counseling program, etc.

Equity in Apprenticeship Course
Under the management of the Gender Equity Advisor, and with

funding from Apprenticeship Branch, contractors developed this
course to be delivered to apprenticeship coordinators and counselors.
Delivery was originally slated for October, but has been delayed by
reorganization in MSTL. The workshop was developed by a diverse
team with expertise in apprenticeship and equity. It contains: a
presentation on understanding equity in apprenticeship, some details
of the demographic realities of the apprenticeship client base in BC, a
review of barriers to apprenticeship, a discussion of dealing equitably
with the public, and exercises on barriers and changes.

Secondary School Apprenticeship Program (SSAP)
- a more proactive approach to equity recommended

- need for specfific goals, indicators and measurements for equity
outcomes
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- strategies needed to incorporate a number of measures to encourage
girls and young women to consider apprenticeship, including
exploratory programs

SSAP Manual

- suggested that manual be reviewed to ensure equity is addressed and
referenced adequately

- understand that Apprenticeship Branch has contracted someone to
work with editor to ensure on equity and apprenticeship will be cross
referenced, and to make sure¢ manual is attentive {o equity

Equity Opportunities for Trades and Technologv Courses

In response to the recommendations of the PAB Equity Subcommittee
that exploratory courses for women and other equity groups be
established at post secondary institutions: - _

- meetings have taken place with staff in.MSTL, and commitment
made to establish 5 pilot courses in different areas of the province,
and validate a curriculum approach for thése courses.

New Models for Equity Training and Hiring on Capital Proiects

- observed Seattle PORTJOBS model, and promoted it extensively
within government and with Crown Corporations

-linked with Vancouver Island Highway, Columbia Basin and other
Crown initiatives to promote the idea of a planned, integrated
approach to equity in such projects

Workplace Coach Training

-course with video component being developed by Apprenticeship
through OLA .

-first demos controversial in their lack of sensitivity .

-new course content and approach being developed

-requires review and monitoring with equity expertise

Equity Subcommittee |

The Gender Equity Advisor was a regular guest of the PAB Equity
Subcommittee. It is suggested that this role be assumed regularly by an
MSTL staff person responsible for equity in apprenticeship. Some of
the activities the Gender Equity Advisor was involved in through this
committee were:

- relaying concems about the PAB logo, and clarifying its use as a PAB
(not a MSTL) symbol;

- supporting and attending the HRDC course "Recruitment and
Retention of Aboriginal Workers"

PAB Equity Committee Recommendations

Although some of these recornmendations were acted upon during the
6 month Gender Equity Project, there remains a need for a
comprehensive review and response to these by the Ministry.
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INCREASING ACCESS
The Public Sector

e  The provincial government shall ensure a number of contracts for
public works projects include a requirement that contractors train
apprentices, and that some of such apprenticeships be for women,
visible minorities, aboriginals and workers with disabilities.
Training must occur under adequate supervision by journeypersons.
The government will establish an Equity in Construction Advisory
Council to identify appropriate public works projects and
implementation strategies.

The Private Sector

e Introduce a wage subsidy for employers who take on women,
visible minorities, aboriginals and workers with disabilities as
apprentices in trades where these groups are under-represented;
i.e., have less than 33% representation in the trade. The program
should include a bonus for employers who retain the apprentice on
a long term basis.

Any subsidy program must be streamlined, easy to apply for and
substantial, in order to make it attractive to business.

Education

e Each college running apprenticeship and pre-apprenticeship
programs for visible miniorities, aboriginal people, women and/or
people with disabilities, should have an advocate representing that
group with trades or technical background on campus — a
dedicated position that can help improve retention statistics. This
should be incorporated in fiscal year 1995/96 budget for colleges.

FOLLOW-UP

If the report is adopted, it will be forwarded to the Minister, with a
request that the Minister respond to the specific recommendations at his
next meeting with the Provincial Apprenticeship Board.

Submitted by Marcia Braundy
Chair - Equity Subcommittee
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